Event: Homecoming Dance & Casino Night (“Where’s Oski?”)

Activity: Dance and simulated casino

Date: October 2nd, 2008

Sponsor: California Alumni Association (CAA)

Required: Cal ID card

Recommended: A formal or semi-formal dress
Does the CAA’s Dance & Casino Night live up to its full potential this year?

There are many fun events during the Student Homecoming Week. One of these events is the CAA’s annual Dance & Casino Night. Having debuted in 2006, the Dance & Casino Night is a relatively new event, but it has rapidly increased in popularity since then. I attended the first one in 2006 (rating: 78%) and the one last year (rating: 75%), and although they were not perfect by any means, I still had a great time. The Dance & Casino Night is completely free, so one can enjoy it with absolutely no risk. This is one thing I really like about this event. As you can expect, I was quite excited for this year’s Dance & Casino Night!

To begin with, this year’s dance had a very slow start. It was supposed to begin at 9:00 p.m., but things weren’t ready until almost an hour later. The folks in charge knew about this delay, so they asked the Lindy on Sproul group to come and give line dancing lessons while things were being set up. This definitely compensates for the slow start! To top it off, two UC Ballroom Dancers came to perform some ethnic dances for us!

This year’s event also had an interesting addition: our mascot Oski the Bear paid a visit and guests were allowed to take pictures with him. To hardcore Cal fans, it’s the collegiate equivalent of meeting Mickey Mouse at Disneyland – minus the autograph signing! There was something else I really liked about this dance. In the previous dances, guests had to participate in the casino games in order to get raffle tickets. This immediately excludes those who are not familiar with casino games. Like in the previous events, many prizes were raffled off. While people still had to play poker in order to obtain tickets, there was one major raffle (with a prize of a $25,000 scholarship from Kaplan) that used entry forms instead of tickets and was open to everyone.

The music was great and there were many fun songs to dance to. However, no slow songs were played. The DJ tried to play one, but he changed it to a fast song after people objected. I understand that many college students dislike slow songs since they want to stay energetic and “pumped up” during a dance. However, I don’t see why slow songs should be completely excluded. The dance has to end at some point in time, so the last song might as well be a slow one.


Despite the lack of slow songs and the slow start, this year’s Dance & Casino Night was better than the previous two. Chances are that I will graduate before the next Dance & Casino Night comes, but I am sure it will be better than ever, and something for future generations of Cal Bears to enjoy.


- Danny Chia
	Final verdict: 80% / Excellent
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 Highs: Professional setup; great prizes; free!
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 Lows: Very slow start; still no slow songs

	Bottom line: This year’s dance was better than the two previous ones, but it could still have been improved.


Other choices: If you enjoyed this dance, you may be interested in this year’s Monster Bash, which will be on Friday, October 31st.
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